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SAN JOAQUIN COUNTY CIVIL GRAND JURY 
CRITICIZES SUSD BUS PURCHASE, SALE PROCESS 

 

 

 Stockton Unified School District officials and trustees were provided little documented 

support for the $2 million-plus purchase of 31 school buses that have never been used, the 2014-

15 San Joaquin County Civil Grand Jury said in a report released today. Further, the Jury said, 

the eventual trustee decision to sell the buses was again made with little information in support 

and with virtually no public discussion. 

 

 This lack of foundational information prompted the Jury to recommend in the future that 

the Stockton Unified Board of Trustees require that for any purchase exceeding $30,000, the 

District staff provide a full accounting and justification as required by Board policies and the 

California Education Code. 

 

 In addition, the Grand Jury found that the District has been transporting on buses 

reserved for special needs students about 100 students who are not qualified by a finding on their 

Individual Education Plan. Because of this, the Jury recommends that the District staff complete 

implementation of transportation guidelines and training so that only those special needs students 

requiring transportation receive the service. 

 

The Grand Jury’s findings and recommendations are based on a months-long 

investigation that included witness interviews, tours of various facilities and the review of 

hundreds of pages of documents. The Jury’s recommendations are meant to strengthen SUSD’s 

operations. 

 

By law, only the Grand Jury foreman is allowed to comment publicly about Grand Jury 

investigations. 

 

 The SUSD Board of Trustees is required to submit a response to each finding and 

recommendation in the report. Those responses must be sent to the Presiding Judge of the San 

Joaquin County Superior Court within 90 days 
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